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Subject: Public Stakeholder Consultation — Evaluation of Public-Public
Partnerships (Article 185 initiatives) in the context of the Horizon
2020 Interim Evaluation

Dear Sir, Dear Madam,

Horizon 2020 supports a number of Public-Public Partnerships on the basis of Article
185 of the Treaty on the Functioning of the European Union (TFEU). It allows the EU to
participate in research programmes undertaken jointly by several Member States.

This consultation aims to collect the views of our stakeholders on the preparation and
implementation of Article 185 initiatives in the context of the interim evaluation of
Horizon 2020, the EU Framework Programme for Research and Innovation, and prepare
the ground for the future use of Article 185 as the legal basis for joint programmes
between Member States and the EU.

In addition, it allows you to provide specific views on three of the initiatives: two
operating under Horizon 2020 (AAL2 and Eurostars2) and one under FP7, the previous
Framework Programme (BONUS).

The public consultation will remain open until 30 April 2017. Your participation in this
consultation will be very much appreciated. It will provide valuable insights into the
Article 185 initiatives based on your real-life experience and, equally important, provide
the forum for us to consider your views. —

Thank you in advance,
Kind regards,

| Robert-Jan Smits” :

Commission européenne/Europese Commissie, 1049 Bruxelles/Brussel, BELGIQUE/BELGIE - Tel. +32 22991111
Office: ORBN 04/081 — Tel. direct line +32 229-84809

andrei.lintu@ec.europa.eu



